St. Mary’s Board of Total Education
August 13, 2013

Meeting Minutes

Renee called the meeting to order at 7:01 p.m.

Present:  Father Suess, Bill Matchefts, Nick Barrett, Lisa Larson, Joe Shefchik, Tammy Tlachac, Renee Werner, and Chris Zellner
Guest present was Michelle Dorner with the Home and School Association.
Father led the Board in an opening prayer.

The agenda was reviewed.  A motion was made by Tammy to move old business up on the agenda and Joe seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

Old Business:  Michelle Dorner presented the final letter for the Mandatory Parent Meeting and Orientation which will be held August 28th in conjunction with school supply drop off. 

The location has moved from the Church Hall to the cafeteria because of the availability of tables in the cafeteria.  Babysitting will be done in the Church Hall and on the playground.  Two adults are still needed to supervise the babysitting.
The changes to the agenda included the removal of a cost comparison on tuition to neighboring schools, and the addition of testimonials at the closing of the meeting.  
Key speakers regarding volunteer needs will be the Auction Committee, Patti Seidl for SCRIP, and Rob Jeanquart regarding maintaining the school’s website.

Finance:  The financial report from June was available and reviewed by all.  A motion was made by Joe to accept the report and seconded by Tammy.  Motion carried
The minutes were read from the July 9, 2013 meeting.  A motion to accept the minutes was made by Lisa and seconded by Nick.  Motion carried.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Administration:  Bill submitted the school report and was read through by all.  Mrs. Anna Warpinski has been hired to teach music, while Ragan Jorgensen submitted her letter of resignation as the Spanish instructor.  Bill also noted this will be his last year as principal and will be retiring at the end of the school year.  The search for a new principal will begin in January.
Maintenance:  Chris had no new updates.
Athletics:  Nick shared that Jeff Cravillion will be coaching boys’ basketball and Steve Adams will be coaching girls’ basketball this year.  Practices will be on Mondays from 6:00 – 7:30 p.m. 
Religious:  Lisa had no new updates.  Father shared the CCD schedule for Fall:
· Grades 8-12 begins on September 4th  (Wednesdays)
· Grades 1-6 begins on September 7th (Saturdays)

· Grade 7 begins on September 9th (Mondays)

Confirmation will be on November 3rd.
Technology:  Tammy noted:

· The computer lab has been installed and is ready for use.
· Linda Zellner has been working on updating the COWS.  Cyberworks has been donating time on troubleshooting the teachers’ laptops which were donated.
· The printer/copier that was originally discussed in Spring will be readdressed at the next Technology Committee meeting.
· The next Technology Committee meeting has been rescheduled for October 10th.
Community Development:  Joe shared that the birthday cards have been sent for the July and August birthdays.
New Business:  None to report.
Executive Session:  None to report.

Announcements:  The next School Board meeting will be Tuesday, September 10th at 7:00 p.m. in Mr. Matchefts’ office.

A motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:46 p.m. was made by Father and seconded by Lisa.  Motion carried.

Father led the Board in a closing prayer.

Submitted by:

Tammy Tlachac, Secretary

